
Page 1 of 2 
 

 
 
 

MINUTES 

GOVERNMENT/PUBLIC ENGAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

 

Friday, November 13, 2020 at 10:00 A.M. 

 

In accordance with the current State of Emergency and the Governor’s Executive Order N-25-20, of 

March 12, 2020 and N-33-20 of March 19, 2020, teleconferencing was used for this meeting.  Board 

members, staff and members of the public were able to participate by webinar and members of the public 

were also able to participate by telephone. 

 
 

1. Call to Order/Roll Call 

Committee Chair Schwartz-Frates called the meeting to order at 10:15 a.m. 

 

In attendance:  Committee Members Kate Schwartz-Frates and Barbara Mroz. 

Chief Executive Officer Rachel Mason and Administrative Assistant Linda Bannerman  

 

2. Public Comments 

None 

 

3. Discussion Items 

a. COVID-19 Situation Updates 

i. Federal 

ii. State 

iii. County 

iv. Local 

Director Schwartz-Frates reviewed the COVID-19 updates at all levels.  She noted that updates 

are available on the District website. San Diego moves to the purple tier on November 14th 

which is the most restrictive level. San Diego County does not make public information about 

areas of COVID outbreaks.  Counties in California make the decision regarding whether to 

make it public. 

The Fallbrook Family Health Center is offering COVID-19 testing on Mondays.  FRHD, Cal-Fire, 

NCFPD and the County offer testing in Fallbrook, Rainbow, De Luz and all of the information is 

available on the District website. 

b. Legislative Updates 

i. “This Week in Sacramento” Information & Insights from Hurst+Brooks+Espinosa  

Special Update: November 6 and October 30, 2020 (Attached) 

The above report was reviewed by Committee Chair Schwartz-Frates.  (See packet) 

c. San Diego County & Live Well Updates 

http://www.hbeadvocacy.com/


Page 2 of 2 
 

d. FRHD and Community Event Updates (See Attached Community Engagement Report) 

Committee member Barbara Mroz reviewed the Community Engagement Report.  This 

included a COVID-19 tests update.   PSA lab tests were offered this year for our annual 

Prostate Cancer screening.  The physical exam was eliminated due to the pandemic. There 

were twenty-one participants, with three abnormal results.  Appropriate follow up for those men 

will be recommended.  Director Schwartz-Frates reviewed the District offerings for safe re-

opening kits for businesses, facemasks and shields for the public. 

Lastly, the November Health Promotion Campaigns were discussed.  They are posted on social 

media in both English and Spanish.   

e. Education and Training Opportunities 

ACHD offers webinars/training for board and staff.  Every two years ethics and sexual 

harassment training is required. 

 

4. Board Comments and Future Agenda Items 

Director Mroz suggested that some of our grant recipients provide us and/or the community with 

help for the holidays regarding mental health and staying positive during this pandemic year.   

Director Schwartz-Frates asked about an update regarding services for the homeless in our 

community. Supervisor Desmond established a local committee to look at safety and transportation 

and homelessness is a subsection of that committee. 

 

5. Adjournment 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:47 a.m. 

 
 
 

 

 


